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Hello members of Dog Guide Handlers Australia and Welcome to the latest edition of our Newsletter, where we update you on what's been happening with DGHA.

This email newsletter is our method of keeping members informed of DGHA activities and information, therefore it is important to keep our members database up to date.  Accordingly, if your contact details change, an email message to advise us of the changes would be appreciated. 

DGHA COMMITTEE:
We welcome several new members to the DGHA management committee.  We welcome back Nadia Mattiazzo, from Victoria, who is a founding member of DGHA, and she returns to the committee after an absence due to work commitments.  We also welcome as ordinary committee members, Colin Dowling, from Queensland, Anna Saxon-Taylor from ACT, and Joanne Chua, from South Australia.  Since the last newsletter, committee members Janet Shaw, Jay Roe and Judith Killen, have had to stand down due to personal reasons, the committee would like to take this opportunity to thank them for their commitment, contributions and assistance.
LIFETIME MEMBERSHIP FEE:

In response to feedback from our members, and as a result of our recent member’s survey, the DGHA management committee agreed to abolish the annual membership fee, and charge a once only payment for lifetime membership of DGHA.

DGHA WEBSITE:

Our website has recently been professionally redesigned   to provide a more consistent look and easy navigation.

The Resources page has now been developed, and has links to various websites which provide information of interest to dog guide handlers.

If you have suggestions for other information to include on this resource page, please let us know.

SOCIAL NETWORKING UPDATE:

We currently have 28 followers on Twitter and we follow 71 others on Twitter, which is a range of individuals and organisations. 

We currently have 38 Facebook members, which is a mix of Dog Guide users past and present, some Dog Guide Trainers and Instructors and others who support the work of DGHA.

GUEST SPEAKERS:

We have a selection of upcoming guest speakers who will provide information sessions to our members.
On Saturday 24 March, there will be an online web conference for members, where Accessible World Chair, Robert Acosta, will speak with us about the extensive resources, services, and  online discussion  forums  where various guest speakers share information of interest to people who are blind or vision impaired.  There is an online web conference facility, Guide Dog Users Room, where monthly meetings are held, providing information specifically of interest to dog guide handlers.

On Friday 20 April, veterinarian Dr Donna Bennett from Queensland will be giving a presentation on dog nutrition.  Details of these meetings will be provided to members shortly.

We also have planned an information session by Daniel Kish, who is a blind Orientation & Mobility instructor, who teaches echo location techniques.  These techniques may assist dog guide handlers to remain better orientated in their environment.

DGHA  CONSTITUTION:

The DGHA Constitution document is currently being amended with some changes.  This revised document will be approved and adopted by the DGHA membership at our inaugural Annual General Meeting.  Our first AGM is scheduled to be held by teleconference in September 2012.  Stay tuned for details.

DGHA MEMBERSHIP:

DGHA now has a total of 28 financial members, being 22 full members, and 6 associate members.
We welcome our new members, and welcome back our renewing members since our last newsletter.
We encourage DGHA members to Promote DGHA to people they may know, especially new dog guide handlers. DGHA will only ever be as effective as the continued support, interest and involvement of its membership.  We encourage members to please consider getting involved in our working groups, to help action our strategic plan, and achieve the objectives of DGHA.

MEMBER’S SURVEY:

We recently conducted an online member’s survey, to obtain feedback from our members.
29 People responded to the survey, and your responses will help to inform the work of DGHA.

The committee continues to work on developing ongoing future surveys, to explore issues that are of importance to our members.

Our online surveys are an important feedback tool which will enable our members to contribute to the work of DGHA.

We encourage members to contact us by email at any time, if you have questions, comments, or identify issues of importance.

FAQ FACT SHEET:

The committee is in the process of compiling a Frequently Asked Questions Fact Sheet about Travelling Internationally with a Dog Guide.

This document provides information about the quarantine requirements of travelling with   an assistance dog, as well as information regarding different modes of transport.

This fact sheet will be made available for the information of members, as a download from the DGHA website.

Thank you for your continued interest and support of DGHA.  Your contributions are always appreciated and welcome.

Regards,

The Executive Committee.
Dog Guide Handlers Australia.

Email: dgha@dgha.org.au 

Website: www.dgha.org.au 

